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All unions back the new Cao umc 
 
 
Datum 16-12-2021 
 
 
In the past weeks, the unions presented the Cao-agreement, which was finalized on 12 November 
2021, to their members. The outcome of the consultations with the members of all the unions was 
positive. We are delighted with that result because it means that all of the unions involved have 
formally approved the new Cao umc. It takes effect on 1 January 2022. 
 
The cao-agreement must now be translated into the complete Cao-texts. They should be available 
in February 2022. Certain Cao-agreements will also be elaborated further, like the generational 
policy. 
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